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The Newsletter for Marshall University                                 January 23, 2019

 

President Gilbert honored with ‘Living the Dream’ award 

 

President Gilbert was named a 2019 recipient of 
the “Living the Dream Award” in the area of 
scholarship from the West Virginia Martin Luther 
King Jr. State Holiday Commission. 

Gilbert and other winners were honored Monday, 
Jan. 21, during a ceremony at Asbury United 
Methodist Church in Charleston. The annual 
event included a ceremonial walk from the 
church to the State Capitol Complex for a bell 
ringing ceremony. 

“Receiving this award is a huge honor for me and 
I am humbled by it,” Gilbert said. “From an early 
age, I was taught the importance of equality and 
the value of each and every person. I carry those 
core values with me today and am diligent about 
making sure they are reflected by our university.” 

In addition to Gilbert, Dr. Shelvy Campbell, assistant dean for diversity and inclusion at 
the Marshall University Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine, and Maurice Cooley, 
associate vice president for intercultural affairs, as well as Marshall student Neely 
Seams, have previously been recognized by the state holiday commission for their work 
in the area of social change. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/files/President-Jerome-A-Gilbert_Marshall-University_low-res_sized.jpg


Inclement Weather Reminders 

 
During the winter, the Marshall community is 
reminded about how the university responds 
when inclement weather occurs. 

Should there be weather conditions that 
make travel potentially dangerous, students 
and employees are reminded to use their 
own judgment before venturing out.  

Faculty members should make every 
effort to notify students in advance if they 
need to cancel class.  

 

Students should inform and work with their instructors regarding expected absences 
due to weather, including any updates to their course schedules and assignments.  

If weather conditions prevent employees from getting to work or getting to work on 
time, they should notify their supervisor as soon as possible to make arrangements to 
charge accrued annual leave for the portion of the workday missed. 

 A declaration of a weather emergency by the governor does not automatically close 
Marshall University campuses or offices. In addition, cancellation or delays announced by 
local K-12 county school systems do not affect Marshall University. 

  

Generally it is the university’s policy to maintain its normal schedule, even when 
conditions are inclement. Any decision to cancel or delay classes – or to close the university 
or a divisional campus or office – will be made after university administrators have consulted 
about the condition of campus grounds and facilities, and reviewed area road 
conditions. Decisions regarding morning cancellations or delays will generally be made 
and announced by 6 a.m. 

  

How will I know if there are delays or cancellations? 

When it is necessary to alter the university’s operating schedule in response to weather 
conditions, every effort is made to notify everyone affected—students, faculty, staff and the 
general public—expeditiously and comprehensively in the following ways: 

• MU Alert emergency messaging system automated text messages, e-mails and/or phone 
calls 

https://www.marshall.edu/emergency/mualert
http://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/files/SnowyOldMain.jpg


• Marshall’s homepage (Note: The authoritatively correct statement of the institution’s 
operating status is stipulated by university policy to be the message across the top of the 
homepage.) 

• Local television and radio stations 
• Social media – @marshallu on Facebook and Twitter 
  

The following terminology often is used in notifications: 

• University Closed:  All classes suspended and offices closed 
• Classes Cancelled:  All classes suspended and offices open 
• Delay Code A:  Classes are delayed, but no delay in the opening of offices 
• Delay Code B:  Classes and office openings are delayed 

 

Class operation under delays:  Under both categories of delay, students 
should go to the class that would begin at the stated delay time or the class that would have 
convened within 30 minutes of the stated delay time. A two-hour delay means that classes that 
begin at 10 a.m. begin on time. Classes that begin at 9:30 a.m. meet at 10 a.m. and continue for 
the remaining period of that class. 

Certain critical and emergency employees may be required to report to work on time or earlier 
than normally scheduled despite the particular delay code published. 

During severe weather events, Housing and Residence Life makes available residence hall 
rooms for commuter students and employees who wish to stay overnight. When 
accommodations are available, specific information is announced via Marshall’s official social 
media accounts and university e-mail. 

In the event of delays and cancellations, many units will remain operational, including dining and 
residence hall services, grounds and housekeeping crews, medical clinics and others. Members 
of the university community should check the university’s homepage at www.marshall.edu for 
updates regarding changes to scheduled events and services. 

Marshall University’s complete policy regarding inclement weather is available 
at www.marshall.edu/ucomm/weatheremergency-closings. 

 

Correction to Honors College announcements and due 
dates 

 

Please note that the h-option proposal deadline is Jan. 25, rather than Feb. 
25 as originally stated in last week’s newsletter. Click to read entire 
corrected announcement. 

http://www.marshall.edu/home/index.html
http://www.marshall.edu/
http://www.marshall.edu/ucomm/weatheremergency-closings
https://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/2019/01/19403/
https://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/2019/01/19403/


 

School of Medicine names new assistant director of 
development and alumni engagement 

 

Crystal Vance has been named 
assistant director of development 
and alumni engagement at the Joan 
C. Edwards School of Medicine 
and Marshall Health. 

A native of Lavalette, West Virginia, 
Vance has more than 10 years of 
experience in the Columbus, Ohio, 
advertising and media market. 
Since 2011, Vance has served as 
the business development and 
marketing manager for Triad 
Marketing & Media in Columbus. In 
this role, she served as an account 
representative for national and local 

clients with the medical, construction and legal industries, overseeing all facets of 
marketing and communications for her clients. She also has extensive experience with 
large-scale event planning and fundraising. 

At Marshall’s School of Medicine, Vance will work closely with Linda S. Holmes, the 
school’s director of development and alumni affairs, to promote the school of medicine 
and the alumni association. 

“I am excited to return to the Huntington area after some time away,” Vance said. “I am 
looking forward to promoting the school of medicine and working with its alumni, 
faculty/staff and friends as well as reconnecting with the Marshall community and 
raising my daughter closer to family and longtime friends.” 

Vance has a Bachelor of Business Administration from Marshall and also holds an Ohio 
real estate license. She lives in Huntington and has a three-year-old daughter, Alexis. 
Vance may be contacted by phone at 304-691-1757 or by e-mail 
at vance21@marshall.edu. 

 

http://www.marshallhealth.org/
mailto:vance21@marshall.edu
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Tony award-winning musical ‘Evita’ to be performed on 
Keith-Albee stage. 

 

The groundbreaking Broadway 
musical Evita will take the stage at the 
Keith-Albee Performing Arts Center at 
7:30 p.m. Monday, Jan. 28. The musical 
won seven Tony Awards and was the first 
British musical to receive the Tony Award 
for Best Musical. It also won the Olivier 
award for Best New Musical, and six 
Drama Desk awards. 

The musical score for Evita was created 
by the world-famous British composer, 
Andrew Lloyd Webber, with lyrics and 

book by Tim Rice. Webber also composed musical classics such as The Phantom of 
the Opera, Cats and Jesus Christ Superstar. 

Set in Argentina between 1934-1952, Evita follows Eva Duarte on her journey from poor 
illegitimate child, to ambitious actress to, as wife of military leader-turned-president Juan 
Peron, the most powerful woman in Latin America. 

http://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/files/SafeSpaceTraining_01-25-19.jpg
http://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/files/EvitaGraphic.jpg


“She’s such a powerful female,” explained Actress Yael Reich, who takes on the iconic 
role of Eva Peron. “Performing Eva is a challenge for any woman in the theater. She 
rose up from her situation and blazed a trail. That is so timely—such an iconic 
character.” 

Notable songs from Evita include “Oh What a Circus,” “Buenos Aires” and, of course, 
“Don’t Cry for Me, Argentina.” These songs combine Latin music, pop, jazz and musical 
theatre styles and have captivated audiences for more than 40 years. 

Evita’s Broadway success included over 1,500 performances and inspired several 
professional tours and worldwide productions, as well as a feature film starring 
Madonna and Antonio Banderas in 1996. 

Tickets for Evita are $98.42/81.97/71.00/64.42. Contact the Marshall Artists Series box 
office by phone at 304-696-6656 or order tickets online at Ticketmaster.com. You may 
also visit the box office located in the Joan C. Edwards Playhouse on the Huntington 
campus. Box office hours are Monday through Friday, noon to 4 p.m. 

Evita is sponsored by Farrell White and Legg, Dr. David and Mrs. Sharon Denning, Dr. 
Mark Studeny and Dr. Melissa Lester, Kendall York Dentistry, the Herald-Dispatch, 
Marshall University and the Marshall Artists Series. 

 

Faculty trio to present music from the era of John Marshall 

 

The School of Music will celebrate 
music from the time of John Marshall 
during a trio recital performed by 
faculty at 7:30 p.m. Thursday, Jan. 
31, in Studio 143 of Smith Music Hall. 

The recital is free and open to the 
public. 

Performing will be Dr. Wendell Dobbs 
playing flute, Dr. Stephen Lawson 
playing horn and Dr. Kay Lawson 
playing bassoon.  They’ll present 
music from the 18th century using 
historical instruments and 

performance techniques. The recital will include works by F. J. Haydn, Carl Stamitz, 
Adam Emmert and Anton Reicha. 

http://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/files/SLawson_KLawson_WDobbs.jpg


“Performing music on instruments for which they were written allows performers and 
their audience a window into realizing how music sounded in the time of a composer,” 
Stephen Lawson, who is coordinator of Graduate Studies in the School of Music, said. 
“As Marshall University endeavors to appreciate the contributions of John Marshall, we 
seek to realize music composed and performed during his lifetime (1755-1835).” 

The trio has been performing together on 18th century instruments in orchestra, 
woodwind quintets, quartets and now trios for several years. 

“It always presents new challenges and new understanding of this period’s music,” 
Stephen Lawson said. 
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A.E. Stringer Writers Series to host reading with 
Appalachian novelist, poet 

 

The A.E. Stringer Visiting Writers Series  will 
kick off  the spring semester by hosting a 
reading with Appalachian novelist Robert 
Gipe (left)  and poet Savannah Sipple at 
7:30 p.m. Thursday, Jan. 31, in the Shawkey 
Room of the Memorial Student Center. 

The event will include readings, a Q&A with 
the authors and a book-signing opportunity. 
It is free and open to the public, and 
refreshments will be served. 

Gipe’s fiction has appeared in Appalachian 
Heritage, Still: The Journal, and Southern Cultures. His debut novel, Trampoline (Ohio 
University Press, 2015), is the winner of the Weatherford Award in fiction. Its 
sequel, Weedeater (Ohio University Press), was released in 2018. From 1997 to 2018, 
he was the Appalachian program director at Southeast Kentucky Community and 
Technical College in Harlan County, Kentucky. 

Sipple is the author of WWJD and Other Poems (Sibling Rivalry Press, 2019). Her 
poems have appeared in Appalachian Heritage, Waxwing, Talking River, The Offing, 
and The Louisville Review. She is the recipient of grants from the Money for Women/ 
Barbara Deming Memorial Fund and the Kentucky Foundation for Women. 

The event is sponsored by the College of Liberal Arts and the Department of English. 

 

http://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/files/RobertGipe_SavannahSipple.jpg
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Marshall food pantry open to federal employees needing 
food assistance 

 

The Department of Dietetics 
has opened the doors to its 
food pantry to federal 
government employees who 
need food assistance. 

Dr. Kelli Williams, chair of the 
university’s dietetics program, 
said the university will 
continue to do what it can 
with regard to emergency 
food relief. 

“We are deeply committed to 
providing nutrition education 
and programming to not only 
our students, but to those we 
serve in our community as 

well,” Williams said. “We understand our federal employees may need a little extra help 
at this time, and we will keep our food pantry open to them as long as they need it.” 

The university food pantry is open from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m. on Wednesdays, 12:30 to 
2:30 p.m. on Fridays and from 9:30 to 11:30 a.m. every third Saturday of the month. 
The pantry is located at 1802 6th Avenue in the Tri-State MRI Building. 

For more information about food pantry hours, contact Williams by e-mail 
at williamsk@marshall.edu. 

 

mailto:williamsk@marshall.edu
http://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/files/FoodPantry_Jan2019.jpg


 

 

 

 

http://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/files/SlavGratchevPresentation_02-01-19.jpg
http://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/files/Foundation_FamilyCampaignKickOff_02-04-19.jpg


 

 

Marshall Rec Center to observe 10-Year ‘RecAversary’ 
and Member Appreciation Week 

 

The 
Marshall 
Rec Center 
is 
celebrating 
10 years of 
excellence 
Tuesday, 
Feb. 5,with 
a week’s 
worth of 
exciting 
events. 
Free t-
shirts and 
door prizes 

will be available all week long, while each day of the week will have specific member 
appreciation events, said Kayla Dodd, assistant director, marketing and membership. 

http://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/files/AintIAWoman_02-04-19.jpg
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On Monday, Feb. 4, kicking off the week, coffee, bagels, and donuts will be available 
from 7:30 to 9:30 a.m. 

Tuesday, Feb. 5, being the actual anniversary, will be a very exciting day, Dodd said. 
Free building access will be available on this day, along with 10% off all program 
registrations. Members who visit Feb. 5 will also receive 250 Rec Rewards points. 
Refreshments and cake will be available from noon to 2 p.m. at the Rec. 

On Wednesday, Feb. 6,  the Rec is holding Student Rec Night, where games and 
activities will take place from 7 to 9 p.m. in the pool and rock wall areas. 

Thursday, Feb. 7, will be Pizza Night, where all members can snag some free dinner 
from 4 to 6 p.m. 

And finally, on Friday, Feb. 8, sub sandwiches will be available for lunch from noon to 1 
p.m. to finish off the week. 

For more information contact Dodd by phone at 696-3633 or by e-mail 
at dodd18@marshall.edu. 

 

 

 

mailto:dodd18@marshall.edu
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School of Medicine names Lonnie Berry, M.D., January 
Resident of the Month 

 

Lonnie Berry, M.D., has been selected 
the  Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine’s 
Resident of the Month for January 2019, 
announced Paulette S. Wehner, M.D., vice 
dean for graduate medical education at the 
school. 

Berry, who was nominated by faculty and 
colleagues, is completing his third and final 
year at Marshall as the peer-elected chief 
resident of the internal medicine residency. 

“It isn’t often we recognize a resident who 
is not only active in education but who is 
also an extraordinary clinician, 
administrator and patient advocate,” 

Wehner said. “Dr. Berry has certainly made an impression on all he comes in contact 
with—from hospital administration to patients and everyone in between. I think this is 
the first time since we started the resident of the month award that a top hospital 
administrator indicated the nominee makes him want to be a better person.” 

The West Virginia native graduated from Chapmanville High School before coming to 
Marshall to complete his undergraduate degree in chemistry. Berry also earned his 
medical degree from the Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine. 

“Dr. Berry is an amazing person,” said Residency Program Director Eva Patton–Tackett, 
M.D. “He is well accomplished as a resident, works hard, never complains and is always 
an excellent role model to those around him. Dr. Berry is always involved and 
passionate as well as fair and always goes that extra mile to make sure everyone’s 
needs are met.” 

Berry plans to join Logan Regional Medical Center in Logan, West Virginia, as a 
physician in the emergency department upon completion of his training in July 2019. 
Berry, who is also an ordained clergyman, is married to his high school sweetheart, 
Chasity, and they have three children, Luke, Brooke and Braxx. 

As part of his recognition as the January Resident of the Month, Berry received a 
plaque and designated parking spot. 

—— 

https://jcesom.marshall.edu/
http://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/files/LonnieBerry_EvaPattonTackett_sized.jpg


Photo: Lonnie Berry, M.D., (left) January Resident of the Month at Marshall University 
Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine, is pictured with internal medicine residency 
program director Eva Patton-Tackett, M.D. 

 

Wolfe named to advisory council for Honor Society of Phi 
Kappa Phi

 
Dr. Beth Wolfe, director of continuing 
education at Marshall, has been selected 
to serve a two year term on the Phi Kappa 
Phi Forum Advisory Council. She will 
attend her first meeting next month at Phi 
Kappa Phi headquarters in Baton Rouge, 
Louisiana. 

“For 100 years, the Phi Kappa Phi Forum 
has provided members with coverage of 
the society and the world at large,” Phi 
Kappa Phi officials said on their website. 
“In the next 100, we’re aiming big, with a 
redesign, an enhanced online presence 

and more. The quarterly forum reaches more than 100,000 readers, including active 
members, government officials, libraries, executives and others.” 

Wolfe was selected by the society’s board of directors from a pool of applicants for 
committee positions. Along with four other committee members, Wolfe will review the 
society’s quarterly publication and make recommendations on its content, style and 
goals. 

Marshall’s chapter of Phi Kappa Phi was installed in 2010, and Wolfe was in the 
inaugural class of initiates in the spring of 2011. 

For further information on the Honor Society of Phi Kappa Phi, 
visit www.marshall.edu/phikappaphi. 
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Staff Achievement: Vicky Blackshire and Missy Clagg-
Morrison

 
Posted on January 22, 2019 

Vicky Blackshire (left) and 
Missy Clagg-Morrison, 
residency program 
administrators at the Joan 
C. Edwards School of 
Medicine, recently earned 
the Training Administrators 
of Graduate Medical 
Education (TAGME) 
certification from the 
National Board for 
Certification. 

TAGME certification 
includes a comprehensive 

two-part exam. Certification and ongoing professional development deepen knowledge, 
skills and abilities of training administrators of graduate medical education programs. 

Blackshire began working in the family medicine department in 1995 and has 
coordinated the family medicine residency program at Marshall since 2016. A graduate 
of Marshall Community and Technical College, she worked at local hospitals prior to 
coming back to Marshall’s School of Medicine. She currently oversees 24 very busy 
family medicine residents and provides support to four school of medicine faculty 
members. 

Clagg-Morrison joined the department of psychiatry and behavioral medicine in 2013 as 
education coordinator. She coordinates the psychiatry medical student clerkships and 
the psychiatry residency program at Marshall, as well as the school’s two new 
fellowship programs in geriatric psychiatry and child and adolescent psychiatry. A native 
of Huntington and Marshall alumna, Clagg-Morrison serves on the board of directors at 
Harmony House and has received numerous awards for her volunteer efforts on behalf 
of the local homeless and addictions recovery communities. She is an elected member 
of the Marshall University classified staff council and chairs the council’s staff 
development and service committee. 

Blackshire and Clagg-Morrison join five other TAGME-certified specialists at Marshall 
School of Medicine—Cindy Dailey, Nancy Floyd, Amanda Jones, Marty Poe and Jo Ann 
Raines. 

http://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/files/VickyBlackshire_MissyClagg-Morrison.jpg


 

In Memoriam: Dr. Nell Bailey 

 

Dr. Nell C. Bailey, formerly of Huntington, W.Va., died Dec. 
22, 2018. 

She earned a bachelor’s degree in education from the 
former Salem College in 1956. After graduation, she went on 
to earn her master’s degree in education from Kent State 
University and her doctorate from Indiana University. She 
served in administrative and teaching positions at Salem 
College, Kent State University, Indiana University, Bethany 
College and Illinois State University. 

Bailey became the first woman to be appointed a vice 
president at Marshall University when she was named vice 
president and dean of student affairs in 1984. In 1992, she 
left that position to return to teaching. While she taught 
courses, she also served as a special assistant to the 

university’s president, as well as dean of the Center for Adult and Extended Education. 
During her professional career in higher education, she received many awards and had 
responsibilities in national organizations such as the American Council on Education 
and the National Association of Student Personnel Administrators. 

While at Marshall, Bailey was active in the community. She was a member of the board 
of directors for both the Barnett Childcare Center and Habitat for Humanity. She was a 
volunteer for the United Way and served on several Citizen’s Review panels. She also 
served on the board of the Huntington Symphony Orchestra. She was president of the 
Campus Christian Center Board and an active member of the Fifth Avenue Baptist 
Church, where she sang in the choir, served on the Mission and Witness Commission, 
and was active in Dynamic Adults. Bailey also took a leadership role in various activities 
designed to improve race relations throughout the community. 

A memorial service will be held at Fifth Avenue Baptist Church in Huntington, W.Va., at 
a later date. 

Read the entire obituary at http://thenews-gazette.com/content/dr-nell-c-bailey-died-dec-
22. 
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The next regular issue of We Are...Marshall will be distributed Jan. 30, 2019. Please send items 
for consideration to WAMnewsletter@marshall.edu by 5 p.m. Friday, Jan. 28, 2019.
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To read the content of this newsletter online, please click on the following 
link: www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/January-23-2019. 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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